
In response to the recent situation of COVID-19 as well
as considering the increasing number of workers at the
construction site, the contractor strictly follows the latest
disease preventive measures announced by the
Government, that the maximum number of people
allowed to be seated together at one table at the
designated dining area has been relaxed to four. Besides,
the contractor has maintained the compulsory testing
measures according to the latest guideline issued by the
Construction Industry Council and the Hong Kong
Construction Association. Site staff and workers who
have received their second dose of COVID-19 vaccine
for more than 14 days will not be required to

undertake regular COVID-19
testing. Those who have
n o t  c o m p l e t e d  t h e i r
vaccination are required to
present negative COVID-19
test results issued within
a designated period
of time when entering
construction sites for
work.
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In response to the heightening public awareness on
environmental protection, under the management and
encouragement of the Architectural Services Department
(ArchSD), the contractor is devoted to implementing the
most practicable high environmental standards and good
practices as well as continuous enhancement measures
at the construction site.

Examples of the environmental protection measures
conducted by the contractor are as follows:

The superstructure works of the New Block are in
progress. The contractor has substantially completed
the superstructure works of Lower Ground Level 4
to Ground Floor. According to the current construction
progress, the New Block is expected to be completed
in 2024 as originally planned.

Adoption of enhanced water treatment system to
ensure the waste water is properly treated before
discharge. The treated water is also reused for dust
control.

Adoption of wind and solar energy to generate
electricity for use in the lighting system, site office and
workers' resting area. Re-collected rain water is also
reused for flushing in washrooms.

Installation of noise and dust IoT
sensors at site near the hospital
area and adoption of "IoT
Environmental Monitoring System
for continuous monitoring of
noise level and concentration of
particulates in air to ensure
"nuisance-free construction".

In recognition of the environmental standards achieved in the construction site of the main works of Redevelopment of Queen
Mary Hospital (Phase 1), the contractor has been awarded the Gold Award of the Green Contractor Award 2019 and 2020
organized by the ArchSD for two consecutive years as well as the "Outstanding Environmental Management and Performance
Award - Silver Award" and "Considerate Contractors Site Award (New Works Contracts - Public Works) - Merit Award" under
the 27th Considerate Contractors Site Award Scheme jointly organized by Development Bureau and Construction Industry Council.
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